Bromesberrow St Mary's C of E Primary School and Pre-School Albright Lane Bromesberrow Herefordshire HR8 1RT Tel: 01531 650340

e-mail: admin@st-marys-bromesberrow.gloucs.sch.uk Tel No. 01531 650340



Newsletter No.17 - 17th June 2022

Dear Parents and Carers,

We are all enjoying the beautiful weather this week and lots of learning has been taking place outside. Our Year 6 children had a lovely Leavers' Service at Gloucester Cathedral to reflect on their time at Primary School. The outdoor classroom has been in use, as has our wild/nature area! As summer is in full swing, we have some lovely summer activities coming up - it promises to be a busy, but fun half term!

150 years of Bromesberrow St. Mary's School. Sunday 10th July (12pm-4pm)

Our lovely school is 150 years old this year! To celebrate this, staff, parents and members of the local community have been working hard to put on a family fun day. See attached poster for activities! This event is completely FREE, thanks to sponsorship from the Albright Fund. We are asking however for donations to the Ukrainian Appeal on the day.

You can now access and order tickets to the event through Eventbrite- this will ensure we have enough food, prizes etc. Please order a ticket per person (adults and children). You will see when you select the drop down option from the Donation button that you can order up to 10 tickets. There are <u>free limited</u> children's T-shirts for the colour run available through Eventbrite only. These are sold as add ons (as you will see). Alternatively, you can reserve a place through the school office or via email at <u>admin@st-marys-bromesberrow.gloucs.sch.uk</u> and you will be provided with a ticket.

The Eventbrite link is https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/150-years-of-bromesberrow-celebration-tickets-361766402047. Please show ticket on entry (either via phone or print off).

There is also information on this on our school website <u>www.bromesberrowschool.co.uk</u> under the '150 years' tab and on social media.

Sports Day-21st June 1pm

We are looking forward to welcoming you all. The weather is looking good so don't forget your sun cream! If you could arrive at the front gates for 1pm and someone will be there to let you in.









Bromesberrow St Mary's C of E Primary School and Pre-School Albright Lane Bromesberrow Herefordshire HR8 1RT Tel: 01531 650340

e-mail: admin@st-marys-bromesberrow.gloucs.sch.uk Tel No. 01531 650340

Oakerwood meeting - 21st June (3.20pm)

There will be a meeting after Sports Day for those children's parents who are going to the residential this year! Miss Mison cannot wait to share with you what we will be getting up to.

Jubilee Celebration-22nd June

We are having our Jubilee celebration next Wednesday. This is a children only event. It would be great to see the children dressed in red, white and blue. They will be treated to a formal garden party, with cucumber sandwiches, strawberries and patriotic cakes, school lunches will still be required. Each child will bring home a special memento gift from the school to mark this occasion in history.

Bromesberrow and Bromsberrow Heath Speeding Campaign

The school has teamed up with Bromsberrow Parish Council to work together to tackle the traffic speed in Bromsberrow Heath and speed of traffic outside of the school. This has been of concern to us for a while and we are so pleased to have the support of the local parish and district councillors. A first step is to get some '20 is plenty' signage up in Albright Lane and around Bromsberrow Heath. The Parish Council have asked for the children of Bromesberrow school to design their own '20 is plenty signs' which will be put forward in a competition to select the best signage to support the campaign. Here are some examples, but there are plenty available online.

We would love to see the children's designs up and about and making a difference! Attached is a competition sheet. The Parish and District Councils are also working with us to look to establish some flashing light indicators to say outside school is a 20 mile an hour zone. We will update you as things develop and we know more.



Parking on the Triangle

We completely appreciate how difficult parking can be around school and are working with the local landowner to address this and find solutions. The Parish Council have erected signs on the triangle and we have agreed that it is okay for vehicles to park one wheel on the triangle until an alternative solution is reached. No vehicle should be parked completely on the green as this is a memorial green and damage is being caused. Please support us in this.

Glazy Days 150 Year pottery

Chloe from Glazy days is coming in to work with the school on Monday 20th June. Each child will be designing an image to commemorate this special occasion and will be producing some wonderful collaborative plates. These will be put up on display in recognition of this moment in time. We are all looking forward to this and to see what the children produce.









Bromesberrow St Mary's C of E Primary School and Pre-School Albright Lane Bromesberrow Herefordshire HR8 1RT Tel: 01531 650340

e-mail: admin@st-marys-bromesberrow.gloucs.sch.uk Tel No. 01531 650340

Dates for Diary

Tuesday 21st June Sports Day 1pm

Tuesday 21st June Oakerwood parents meeting 3.20pm

Wednesday 22nd June Jubilee Celebration non-school uniform (blue, white and red) Children only

Friday 24th June Yr 5 Taster Day JMHS

Thursday 30th June Movie night – more information to follow

Thursday 30th June Report cards out to parents

Monday 4th July New Reception parents meeting - 5pm

Tuesday 5th July Stay and Play session for September Preschoolers 1.30pm-2.45pm

Thursday 7th July Move up morning to spend time in their Sept 22 class with their new

teachers.

Friday 8th July Music concert for parents 2.30pm – more information to follow

Sunday 10th July 150 year's celebration event

Monday 11th July WW2 Day Class 3 – more information to follow

Wednesday 13th – Friday 15th July Oakerwood Residential

Monday 18th July Stay and Play session for September Preschoolers 1.30pm-2.45pm

Thursday 21st July Last day of term

Thursday 21st July Leavers Service (all children & parents) at Church 1.30pm – Term ends from

church at approx. 2pm

Monday 5th September Inset Day (staff only)

Tuesday 6th September First day of term – Reception – Year 6

Monday 12th September First day of term for Preschool









Speeding sign campaign. Please design on the other side.

Name:
Age:
Class:
School: Bromesberrow St Mary's Primary School

Join us to Celebrate 150 Years of Bromesberrow St Mary's Primary School

Sunday 10 July 2022 12-4pm

Fun activities include:

- megabounce slide
- bouncy castle
- mini disco
- create with clay

Enjoy a BBQ and then end the day with a Colour Run for children

(and any adults who would like to run in colour!) Limited free T-shirts for children available upon booking

Refreshments and cake also available. thanks to the Shop at Bromesberrow

Entry: FREE!

Book your places via the School Facebook page or by emailing admin@st-marys-bromesberrow.gloucs.sch.uk

With grateful thanks to The Albright Trust for sponsoring this event.

Photo by Lucas Sankey on Unsplash